
Community Council 

March 14, 2018 

Those in attendance: Darryl Denhalter, Kathy Chadwick, Kate Niederhauser, Ashlie Little, Jami 

Caldwell, Jim Wright, Annette Solt, Heidi Olson, Jean Bradford, Helena Langford and Brenda 

Turnbow 

Welcome- Kate Niederhauser welcomed and reviewed the minutes from last month. 

Accomplishments- Our grade 3-6 MATH SAGE Benchmark Pre-& Post Test Goal was met! We 

had an average of 24% improvement.  

A shout out to the Columbia Students for making it into the Elite 8 of Imagine Learning Math. 

Columbia took the Imagine Learning State Cup again for the third year. Over 7,800 schools 

participate in this program. 

The 2017-2018 SIP Survey feedback was discussed. 

Proposed School Goals 

· After a discussion with teachers, it was stated that our first goal should be Quality 

Staffing. This will be accomplished by emphasizing training and implementation of 

Blended and Digital Learning—BOLD School theories and practices.  The teachers will be 

reading and implementing ideas from this book. 

· Our 2nd goal will have a focus on K-3 Reading fluency. 

· Our 3rd goal will continue with and emphasis on Math Proficiency for grades 3-6. 

Discussion on how to spend Trustlands Money for next year. The list was narrowed down to 

what the faculty and Community Council felt was the most important. 

Security Issues: Kate Niederhauser brought up School Safety. It was decided that we will invite 

someone from the District or Law Enforcement to our next council to discuss the District Policy. 

Upcoming Dates: 

March 28  Learning First Planning Date (write final SIP draft) 

April  11                        SCC MTG (Review and approve SIP and discussion about school safety) 

April 13                          SIP Final Submission Deadline 

May 9                            SSC Mtg. 

 


